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NN (L) Patrimonial 
Société d’Investissement à Capital Variable 

80, route d’Esch – L-1470 Luxembourg 
R.C.S. n° B 24.401 
(the “Company”) 

 

NOTICE TO SHAREHOLDERS  

The board of directors of the Company (the “Board of Directors”) would like to inform the shareholders of the Company (the 
“Shareholders”) of the intention to amend the prospectus of the Company (the “Prospectus”) on or around August 2022.  

The Board of Directors wishes to inform you of the intended amendments to the Prospectus as a matter of transparency, but 
draws your attention to the fact that the amendments described herein have not yet been reviewed by the Commission de 
Surveillance du Secteur Financier (the “CSSF”), the financial supervisory authority in Luxembourg. A formal notice will be sent to 
you as soon as practicable upon receipt of and subject to the CSSF’s non-objection. 

1. Update of classification of the sub-fund “NN (L) Patrimonial Balanced European Sustainable” (the “Sub-Fund”) from a 
product having a sustainable objective within the meaning of Article 9 of the Regulation (EU) 2019/2088 on 
sustainability-related disclosures in the financial services sector (the “SFDR”) (“Article 9 SFDR Product”) to a product 
promoting environmental and social characteristics within the meaning of Article 8 of the SFDR (“Article 8 SFDR 
Product”). This update of classification does not entail any changes of the investment policy of the Sub-Fund or to 
the current portfolio. It is a mere reflection of the clarifications made after the implementation of SFDR Level 1. 

 
At the time of the implementation of SFDR level 1 on 10 March 2021, financial products had to be classified by the Management 
Company as Article 8 SFDR Products, Article 9 SFDR Products or as ‘Other Products’ according to SFDR. On the basis of the 
information available at that time, the Sub-Fund was classified as an Article 9 SFDR Product.  

 
After the initial implementation date of SFDR level I, several clarifications were made, most notably the European Commission 
Q&A published in July 2021, providing clarity about the required level of sustainable investments in the portfolio to classify as an 
Article 9 SFDR Product. To paraphrase the European Commission’s stance, the underlying assets of an Article 9 SFDR Product 
must all qualify as sustainable investments as defined under the SFDR. Other investments may only be made in the light of 
efficient portfolio management such as for example cash management and/or hedging. And at any rate, such other investments 
should be in line with the sustainable objective of the financial product. 

The assets underlying the Sub-Fund will not all qualify as sustainable investments as defined under the SFDR, however the Sub-
Fund may invest in sustainable investments. 

In light of these clarifications, as well as the confirmation thereof by a number of national supervisors, the Management 
Company has the intention to amend the classification of the Sub-Fund to Article 8 SFDR Product.  
 

*** 
 

As mentioned above, at the date of this information notice, the above changes are not yet in force as they are subject to the 
CSSF’s non-objection.  
 
You will receive a formal notice once the CSSF has reviewed the amendments to the Prospectus reflecting the above described 
clarification and has confirmed its non-objection in relation thereto.  
 
 
Luxembourg, 28 June 2022  

The Board of Directors 
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